FORTER POLICE COMMISSION
SPECIAL MEETING MIMUTES

. Hovember 30, 2004

The Porter Police Commisaien special mesting was called

Lo erder at 5:40 p.m. Present were Chad Brooks, President:
William Donley, Vies-President: Linda Hodges, Commissioner:
hasistant Police Chief James Menn, Sandy Boothe, Liaison
Iar Porter Town Council and Atterney Pabtrick Lyp.

Linda Hodges made a mokion Eo accapt the minutes of
the November 10, 2004 meating. William Donley seconded.
Fassed 3-0,

There wers no reporta to submit at this meeting ner
any old business to discuss.

Moving te MWew Business, Chad Brooks read the letkter

he sent to the Police Commisaien dated Hovember 1%,
2004, regarding the resignation of Chief John Lane.
Mr. Brooks then read the letter received by the Police
Commiszsion dated Movember 18, 2004 fros John W. Lane
wherein John Lane noted in hia MNovembere 16, 2004 lecker
he recommended Lt. Ed. Surgener be considersed as his
replacement. Mr, Lane noted that EBEd Zurgener declined
this position and John Lane then cffered his support
and recommendation for James Spanier far position of
Chief of Police.

Mr. Brooks then read the letter dated Rovember 22,
2004 to the Police Commizasion from Billy D. Bigge requeating
he be conaidered fer the pesition of Chief of Polics,

ME. Brooks then read a lakker fream Jamea Bpanier dated
Hovember 23, 2004, where he formally requested to be
considered for the poaiticn of Chief of Palice for

the Town of Porker.

Today, Movember 30, 2004, Mr. Brooks received latters
from all active members of the Porter Police Depactmsent.
He then read the letters from hAasistant Chief James
Menn, Lt. Ed Surgener, Sgt. Todd Allen, Egt. Joseph
Torok; Cpl. John McMahon, Dek. Miks Veal and Patrolmen
Erlc Moore and Jasen Casbon who all endoraed Jamea
Spanier.

At this point, Linda Hodges polnted ocut that the Commlssion
should advertise since only two candidates have submitted
applicaticna: ene frem within the department and cne

Erom withouk. Mr. Donley felt that the position ahould

be posted from within them an Executive Sassion be

held. Attorney Lyp pointed aut that twe additienal
commissioners are to be added after January 1, 2005

and they ahoculd hawe an cppertunity to be in on the
Process.



Assistant Chief Menn pointed oukt state law regquirea

a police chief to be a member af the depactmant for
five years prior to appointment: if nak, the goveening
body of the municipality invelved could waive Ehak
:eqpi:nnent.

Mr. Donley made a motion to select & chief frem within
the department. On the advice of Ehe attorney, thias
motion was changed ta first look internally for a new
chief. Chad Brooks passed the gavel to William Donley
and seconded the mation. Motion passed 2-1. Attorney
Lyp again stressed that two mere commisaicn mambera
will be added January 1, 2005.

After discussion, William Donley made a motien to poskL

the job opening until December B, 2004 and an Executive
Session te be held on December 15. Linda Hodges seconded.
Motion carried 3I=0. Regular meeting of the Commissicn
will be on December B, 2004 with an Executive Eeasion
acheduled for December 15. 2004. After the Executive
Jession, the Commission will shgedule a regular public
meeting. Liaison is invited to come to the Executive
Eez=ion.

Meeting adjourned £:30 p.m.

Reapectfully submitted

Attesk:
Elbka Newma



